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Ordinance 2022-123_, Authorizing a Negotiated Lease at Less Than 
Fair Market Value of Certain Real Property Containing 3.5 Acres More 
or Less to the Anchor Point Food Pantry for a Food Pantry and Other 
Community Uses (Mayor) 

The Anchor Point Food Pantry (APFP) is a volunteer led local non-profit that has 
provided weekly meal service and food distribution for the greater Anchor Point 
area in partnership with several other organizations. APFP is working on plans to 
develop a long-term facility to continue their mission, with goals to expand 
services to the community. 

APFP has applied for a negotiated lease of 3.5 acres of borough land, which was 
classified as institutional by Resolution 2021-07 5, located along School A venue in 
Anchor Point. The property is currently being surveyed to form "Common Ground 
Subdivision" through the platting process. 

This ordinance would authorize the Mayor to execute a 20-year lease, with one 
10-year renewal option to APFP, with annual rental at a property tax rate 
equivalent for the 3.5-acre parcel of land. The lease is specified for purposes of 
community food pantry, community gatherings, community center uses and 
related activities, with a requirement that the uses be open to the general public. 

Your review and consideration of this ordinance is appreciated . 


